
 

 

 

 

 



6. Secondly, the bereaved must understand that by seeking a burial in consecrated ground, they 

are submitting to the jurisdiction of the consistory court which regulates the type of memorial 

which may be erected. This jurisdiction exists for reasons which are in part theological and in 

part aesthetic, since what may be unobjectionable in a municipal cemetery might be 

considered inappropriate (or even offensive) in an historic churchyard. It is the responsibility 

of the clergy to bring these matters to the attention of the bereaved at the earliest opportunity, 

and to inform them of these Regulations, so that their decision to seek an interment in 

consecrated ground is fully informed. A failure to do so, however traumatic the pastoral 

situation, is a dereliction of duty and may prove more damaging in the long term. The 

Chancellor has provided two documents; General Guidance on Churchyard Matters and 

Guidance for Families on Churchyard Matters which can be found at 

 and may be useful documents to share with 

bereaved families. 
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13.1 If the incumbent takes the view that the memorial requested is outside his or her authority to 

allow the person applying should be told that they may apply to the Chancellor for a faculty 

permitting the memorial and should be directed to the Diocesan Registry for further advice. 

13.2 Similarly, if the incumbent considers that the memorial does fall within his or her authority he 

or she is not obliged to grant permission but may direct the person applying to seek a faculty 

from the Chancellor if appropriate. 

13.3 The Chancellor will decide whether a faculty should be granted after receiving the advice of 

the Diocesan Advisory Committee. 

13.4 Before making an application for a faculty a person applying may contact the Registry for 

informal advice about whether the memorial is likely to be permitted. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


